Sanbornton Planning Board

Workshop Meeting

Meeting Minutes

September 2, 2010

1. Role Call


The meeting opened at 7:09 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Evelyn Auger, Member; Nick Orgettas, Alternate and Bob Ward, Town Planner. 


Absent were: Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Andrew Livernois, Selectmen’s Representative; Dick Gardner, Member and Will Ellis, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Nick Orgettas was seated for Dick Gardner.

3. Old Business


a. Update on Master Plan


Bob Ward stated that the production of the Master Plan is on schedule. A draft of the Energy Section is being prepared by Jeff Burns of the Energy Committee and a draft of the Transportation Section is being prepared by Bob Ward. The Master Plan Advisory Committee will review these sections at their next meeting. 


These are the last 2 sections of the Master Plan Update which need to be completed. The draft Master Plan will then be done and is anticipated for December or January presentation to the Planning Board with a Public Hearing at the regular business meeting in January. Following the Public Hearing the draft will then be ready for adoption by the Planning Board. The Master Plan would then be a tool to prepare Zoning Amendments for Town Meeting 2011.


b. Update on LRPC “Housing Needs Assessment 2010”


Bob Ward reported that the RSA pertaining to regional housing needs assessments requires an update every 5 years. LRPC has not performed an update since 2004. The update has been completed and am electronic copy was received. Bob Ward is currently working on obtaining a hard copy of the report so that he can issue those to the members. The Assessment is a 96 page document which is very detailed with a lot of reference to Workforce Housing along with specific data pertaining to Sanbornton. Bob Ward stated that he would like to get someone from LRPC or Bruce Maybury (the consultant to LRPC) to come in to a workshop meeting to discuss the report. It is also possible that a regional meeting could be held by LRPC. Bob Ward stated that he will look into this and report back to the Planning Board at the October workshop meeting. Discussion followed pertaining to Workforce Housing and Fair Share as it pertains to Sanbornton.


c. Finalize “RULES OF PROCEDURE” Conflict of Interest Section


Bob Ward reported that he sent a reminder to Andrew Livernois about reviewing this section in regards to new laws which have been established by the State Legislature. Andrew acknowledged the reminder but has not sent anything further regarding this.

4. New Business


a. Update on ETAP Program (Energy and Technical Assistance Program)


Bob Ward stated that this program is funded by federal stimulus (ARRA) money and encompasses inventory, assessment and evaluation. This program provides technical support for eligable projects. ETAP can find sources energy grants and can also assist in writing the grants. There is no money available for construction projects in this program. 


The new Town Highway Garage and also the Old Town Hall are potential projects to have audited for this project. Bob Ward stated that he spoke to the Town Administrator as well as the Energy Committee and Highway Department. Both of these are 100%  behind having the audit explored. Evelyn Auger stated that she feels that this project should fall to the Energy Committee and not the Planning Board as the Planning Board has other concerns to address such as elderly housing. Chair Bormes stated that he agrees with Evelyn. Bob Ward stated that the Master Plan will include a Housing Section to be prepared at a later date. This section can provide direction from the Planning Board pertaining to housing needs including elderly housing. Discussion followed pertaining to elderly housing.

b. Update on LRPC’s Brownfields Program


Bob Ward stated that the brownfields meeting which he previously reported on turned out to only be a regular monthly meeting of the Brownfields Advisory Committee. This program is for inventory and assessment and is funded by the US EPA. The program does not include municipal sites, so the Highway Garage and former Landfill do not qualify. The only property previously discussed which would qualify would the the TECO property. The owner of the TECO property should submit the application independent of the Planning Board as the owner is a member of the Planning Board and it could be a conflict of interest. Other potential privately-owned locations in town were discussed.


c. Review & sign up for LGC’s Fall Law Lecture Series


Bob Ward stated that the deadline for Lecture #2 is coming up. The cost for each lecture is $20 and there is funding available in the Planning Board budget for this. He further stated that members can e-mail him or call with interest so that he can process the necessary paperwork.

5. Other Business


The Planning Board reviewed the new Zoning Map as well as the Town Base Map.

6. Planners Update


Bob Ward stated that he has an application for a Level 1 Home Occupation from Edward and Rachel Paige of March Road in Sanbornton. This pertains to a home-based business of a bakery which produces baked goods for sale at local Farmers Markets. There will be no product sold on the premises,  no sign will be erected for the bakery and only one employee will be working on-site.. He further stated that no Public Hearing is required for a Level 1 Home Occupation. The bakery will be located in the existing barn and all permits have been obtained by the applicants. The Police Department and the Fire Department have responded favorably and the Health Officer has responded that he will review this at the appropriate time. 


Evelyn Auger made a motion to grant approval of the Level 1 Home Occupation, seconded by Nick Orgettas. 


Under discussion, Evelyn Auger stated that she is comfortable with this as long as the Applicant is aware that if a store front is desired then it would require Site Plan Review by the Planning Board.


All in favor, motion carried.


Update on Thompson BLA – Bob Ward stated that the Thompson’s did not appear at the last scheduled Pre-Application Conceptual Consultation scheduled for the August meeting due to a miscommunication. They are on the Agenda for the September meeting and will attend. Bob Ward stated that he contacted Attorney Bernie Waugh pertaining to this and he will be available to attend the meeting as well. Documents pertaining to the original subdivision as well as the current proposal have been provided to him for review. Evelyn Auger stated that she does not feel that Attorney Waugh’s presence is necessary at the pre-conceptual meeting. The Board was in agreement. Bob Ward stated that he will contact Attorney Waugh and request direction be forwarded in the form of a memo and also inform him that he does not have to attend the meeting.

7. Meeting Adjourned

Evelyn Auger made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Nick Orgettas. All in favor, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
